






































GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 


March 22, 2010 

The Honorable Larry Strickling 
Assistant Secretary of Commerce 
National Telecommunications and Information Administration 
U.S. Department of Commerce 
1401 Constitution Ave. NW 
Washington, D.C. 20230 

Subject: 	 Support for District of Columbia Broadband Technology Opportunities Program 
Grant Application 

Dear Assistant Secretary Strickling: 

The District of Columbia Office of Cable Television (OCT) sends this letter in support of the 
District of Columbia Government's (District) NTIA Broadband Technology Opportunities 
Program (BTOP) Grant Application, through which the District seeks to secure and utilize 
federal grant funding, along with local matching funds , to deploy new and enhanced state-of-the­
art communications infrastructure in unserved and underserved neighborhoods within the 
District. 

OCT regulates the provision of cable television service in the District. It also protects and 
advances the cable service-related interested of the District and its residents . 
Acting in this capacity, we support the District's proposal to establish an open access, high­
capacity core ring architecture to promote affordable broadband to residents and businesses in 
underserved areas of the city and to spur competition among providers of these last mile 
communications services through the provision of competitively priced backhaul services. This 
communications network will be truly open and will provide fair pricing to all service and 
content providers who wish to interconnect. 

In the event that the District of Columbia Government is provided with BTOP grant funding, we 
intend to encourage all service providers to avail themselves of the many great economic 
development opportunities that will be available through this unique network. 
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Finally, we believe that the District government's plan and grant application have been 
developed in the true spirit of the requirements for funding under the BTOP Grant program. We 
respectfully request your favorable consideration of the Grant funding requested to assist in the 
implementation of the District's proposed network. 

Respectfully submitted, 

~;; 
Director 



 
 
 

 
     

Mary McLeod Bethune Day Academy Public Charter School 
1404 Jackson St., N.E.  
Washington, DC 20017 

(202) 459-4710 tel. (202) 536-2670 fax 
www.mmbethune.org  

 
 
 

 
To: Assistant Secretary  

National Telecommunications and Information Administration  
U.S. Department of Commerce  
Washington, D.C. 20230  
  

 
From:  Mary McLeod Bethune Day Academy Public Charter School 

1404 Jackson St., N.E. 
Washington, DC 20017 
              

Re:       Support for DC Government BTOP Application for DC-Net Broadband Infrastructure 
  
 
Date:   March 1, 2010 
  
  
Dear Sirs:  
  
As the Executive Director at Mary McLeod Bethune Day Academy Public Charter School in the 
District of Columbia, I am eager for our school to participate in the District of Columbia’s NTIA 
Broadband Technology Opportunities Program (BTOP), as a recipient of broadband services as 
authorized by the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA).   
  
The Mary McLeod Bethune Day Academy Public Charter School is located in Ward 5, an area 
identified as underserved for broadband access. Over 90 percent of our students meet the USDA 
income guidelines for “free/reduced lunch”. Additionally, our students represent families who are 
under served and without access or provision of broadband services in their homes and 
neighborhoods.  
 
McLeod Bethune Day Academy Public Charter School purchases telecommunications services 
from MegaPath Solutions, at a monthly cost of $568.00, $700 per month to Sprint, and $63.00 per 
month to Comcast. In addition, $120.00 is paid annually to Network Solutions. Under the 
District’s proposal, we estimate a cost reduction of 10 to 25 percent for equivalent or superior 
services.  
  
Furthermore, our participation in this program will enable our school to connect to education and 
research specific applications to be made available over the District’s network. These applications 
are not offered by commercial providers in our area. We will also be linked to other charter 
schools, the District’s public schools, the University of the District of Columbia, and its new 
community college campuses.  
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I strongly urge funding of this application. We believe NTIA Broadband Technology 
Opportunities Program is critical to access and in providing improved broadband services to not 
only our students, but to all students throughout the District. 
  
Respectfully submitted, 
  

  
Linda McKay, Ed.D. 
Executive Director 
Mary McLeod Bethune Day Academy Public Charter School 
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Public Charter High School

March 3.2010

The Honorable Larry Strickling
Assistant Secretary of Commerce
National Telecommunications and Infonnation Administration
U.S. Department of Commerce
1401 Constitution Ave. NW
Washington, D.C. 20230

Subject: NationalTelecommunicationslnformationAdministration(NTIA)
Broadband Technology Opportunities Program
Grant Application - March 15, 2010
Applicant - District of Columbia Govemment

Dear Assistant Secretary Strickling:

Thurgood Marshall Academy is writing this letter in support of the District of Columbia
Government's NTIA Broadband Technology Opportunities Program (BTOP) Grant Application,
which is intended to seek, secure and utilize federal grant funding, along with local matching

funds, to deploy new and upgraded state of the art telecommunications infrastructure in unserved

and underserved neighborhoods within the District of Columbia. We are a Community Anchor
Institution, as the NTIA defines the term, and we are well established within the DC community.
In particular, the DC Government has defined and developed a much needed plan to build,

upgrade, extend, and deliver high-speed broadband Internet connectivity to multiple Community

Anchor Institution locations throughout the community, facilitating interconnection for qualified

service providers to offer high quality, low cost integrated data services to our constituents.

We believe that the DC Govemment's proposed middle mile broadband project will succeed in
achieving the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA) objectives to spur job
creation and stimulate long-term economic growth and opportunity for the parts of our

community that need it the most. Here is just a sample of the types of services that may be

offered over this network:

. High-definitionvideo/audiodistancelearning

. Adult education & training opportunities, including access to knowledge, and online and

distance learning
. Health care oriented professional development
. Medical services from urban health care programs
. Broadband services to homes, businesses and public entities

In the event that the District of Columbia Government is provided with BTOP grant funding, we

intend to explore the possibility of utilizing many of the services expected to be available over
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Thurgood MarshallAcademy Public Gharter High School

this network, and to encourage all of our constituents
economic development, personal growth and social
available to their families and friends.

2

to avail themselves of the many great
interaction opportunities that will be

Finally, we believe that the District of Columbia Govemment's plan and grant application has

been developed in the true spirit of the requirements for funding under the BTOP Grant program.
We respectfully request your favorable consideration of the Grant funding requested to assist in
the implementation of its proposed network

David Schlossman
Chief Operating Officer
Thurgood Marshall Academy
2427 Martin Luther King, Jr. Ave., SE
Washington, DC 20020
mobile: 202-276-4722
main: 202-563-6862
dschlossman@tmapchs. org
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March 5, 2010  

 

The Honorable Larry Strickling 

Assistant Secretary of Commerce 

National Telecommunications and Information Administration 

US Department of Commerce 

1401 Constitution Avenue NW 

Washington, DC  20230  

 

RE:  National Telecommunications Information Administration (NTIA)   

District of Columbia Comprehensive Communities Infrastructure (CCI) Application  

 

Dear Assistant Secretary Strickling:  

 

The District of Columbia Primary Care Association (DCPCA) is writing this letter in support of the 

District of Columbia Government’s NTIA Broadband Technology Opportunities Program (BTOP) Grant 

Application, which is intended to seek, secure, and utilize federal grant funding, along with local 

matching funds, to deploy new and upgraded state of the art telecommunications infrastructure in 

unserved and underserved neighborhoods within the District of Columbia.   

 

DCPCA is a Community Anchor Institution, as the NTIA defines the term, and with a 14-year history 

working with health centers and other health care stakeholders to improve quality and access to care in 

the District, we are well established within the DC community.  The DC Government has defined and 

developed a much-needed plan to build, upgrade, extend, and deliver high-speed broadband Internet 

connectivity to multiple Community Anchor Institution locations throughout the community, including 

DCPCA-member community health centers, facilitating interconnection for qualified service providers 

to offer high-quality, low-cost integrated data services to our constituents. 

 

We believe that the DC Government’s proposed middle mile broadband project will succeed in 

achieving American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 objectives to spur job creation and 

stimulate long-term economic growth and opportunity for the parts of our community that need it most.  

The types of services that may be offered over this network include: high-definition video/audio distance 

learning; adult education and job training opportunities, including access to knowledge, and online and 

distance learning; health care oriented professional development; medical services, such as telemedicine, 

from urban health care programs; broadband services to homes, businesses, and public entities; and 

dedicated public safety applications for police, homeland security, and emergency rescue agencies. 

 

DCPCA is submitting a corresponding application under the BTOP program for a Sustainable 

Broadband Adoption project that will build on these efforts, providing last mile coverage to patients of 

community health centers to facilitate provision of medical services, electronic record-keeping, and 

communication between patients and providers, particularly those suffering from chronic diseases that 

require significant at-home care and patient self-management. 
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In the event that the DC Government is provided with BTOP grant funding, DCPCA intends to utilize 

many of the services expected to be available over this network, and to encourage all of our constituents 

to avail themselves of the economic development, personal growth, and social interaction opportunities 

that will be available to their families and friends.  DCPCA supports the DC Government’s proposal to 

assist in the implementation of its proposed network.  

 

Sincerely,  

  

  

 

 

Sharon A. Baskerville 

Chief Executive Officer 
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March 5, 2010 
  
 
The Honorable Larry Strickling 
Assistant Secretary of Commerce 
National Telecommunications and Information Administration 
U.S. Department of Commerce 
1401 Constitution Ave. NW 
Washington, D.C.  20230  
 

Subject: National Telecommunications Information Administration (NTIA) Broadband 
Technology Opportunities Program 

 
Dear Assistant Secretary Strickling: 
 
Building Hope is writing this letter in support of the District of Columbia Government’s NTIA 
Broadband Technology Opportunities Program (BTOP) Grant Application, which is intended to 
seek, secure and utilize federal grant funding, along with local matching funds, to deploy new 
and upgraded state-of-the-art telecommunications infrastructure in unserved and underserved 
neighborhoods within the District of Columbia.  
 
Building Hope is a 501(c)(3) organization with an established customer base within the District.  
The DC Government has defined and developed a much needed plan to build a high capacity 
core network infrastructure that facilitates interconnection for qualified service providers to offer 
high quality, low cost integrated data services to constituents. 
 
We believe that the proposed middle mile broadband project will succeed in achieving the 
American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA) objectives to spur job creation and 
stimulate long-term economic growth and opportunity for the parts of our community that need it 
the most.   
 
By obtaining connections to the existing D.C. fiber optic network, many community 
organizations such as charter schools can benefit from high speed internet connections that were 
previously only available to large enterprise organizations.  This technology will allow these 
schools to utilize their connection to the internet in ways not possible using their current 
connections, such as streaming video services, distance learning capabilities, and video 
conferencing, while obtaining this higher level service at a lower cost than their existing internet 
connections. 



In the event that the District of Columbia Government is provided with BTOP grant funding, we 
intend to explore the possibility of utilizing many of the services expected to be available over 
this network.  
 
Finally, we believe that the District of Columbia Government’s plan and grant application has 
been developed in the true spirit of the requirements for funding under the BTOP Grant program.  
 
We respectfully request your favorable consideration of the Grant funding requested to assist in 
the implementation of its proposed network.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
S. Joseph Bruno 
President, Building Hope 
 
 



S District of Columbia Public Charter School Board

March 12, 2010

The Honorable Larry Strickling
Assistant Secretary of Commerce
National Telecommunications and Information Administration
U.S. Department of Commerce
1401 Constitution Ave. NW
Washington, D.C. 20230

Subject: National Telecommunications Information Administration (NTIA) District of
Columbia CCI Application Support
Grant Application March 15, 2010
Applicant - District of Columbia Government

Dear Assistant Secretary Strickling:

The D.C. Public Charter School Board (PCSB) writes this letter in support of the District of
Columbia Government’s NTTA Broadband Technology Opportunities Program (BTOP) Grant
Application, which is intended to seek, secure and utilize federal grant funding, along with local
matching funds, to deploy new and upgraded state of the art telecommunications infrastructure in
unserved and underserved neighborhoods within the District of Columbia.

The PCSB, as the sole agency responsible for authorizing and monitoring D.C. public charter
schools, supports this application as one of many ways it supports the charter schools and the
communities they serve. D.C. public charter schools, which serve 38°o of Washington, D.C.’s
public school students, are most often located in communities that have been historically under
resourced. In fact, the majority of charter school students is minority and classified as low
income. D. C. public charter schools are considered Community Anchor Institutions, as the
NTIA defines the term, and are established to support students, families and communities, as
educational institutions as well as catalysts for community development.

In particular, the DC Government has defined and developed a much needed plan to build,
upgrade, extend, and deliver high-speed broadband Internet connectivity to multiple Community
Anchor Institution locations throughout the community, facilitating interconnection for qualified
service providers to offer high-quality, low-cost integrated data services to our constituents.

We believe that the DC Government’s proposed middle mile broadband project will succeed in
achieving the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA) objectives to spur job
creation and stimulate long-term economic growth and opportunity for the parts of our
community that need it the most.
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Here is just a sample of the types of services that may be offered over this network:

• High-definition video audio distance learning
• Adult education & job training opportunities, including access to knowledge, and online

and distance learning
• Health care oriented professional development
• Medical services, such as telemedicine, from urban health care programs
• Broadband services to homes, businesses, and public entities
• Dedicated public safety applications for police, homeland security, and emergency rescue

agencies.

In the event that the District of Columbia Government is provided with BTOP grant funding, we
intend to utilize many of the services expected to be available over this network, and to
encourage all of our constituents to avail themselves of the many great economic development,
personal growth and social interaction opportunities that will be available to their families and
friends.

Finally, we believe that the District of Columbia Government’s plan and grant application has
been developed in the true spirit of the requirements for funding under the BTOP Grant program.
We respectfully request your favorable consideration of the Grant funding requested to assist in
the implementation of its proposed network.

Sincerely,

£4 7ia-/wt~

Josephine C. Baker
Executive Director
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March 15, 2010 
 
 
 
 
The Honorable Larry Strickling 
Assistant Secretary of Commerce 
National Telecommunications and Information Administration 
U.S. Department of Commerce 
1401 Constitution Ave. NW 
Washington, D.C.  20230  
 
 
RE:  Support for District of Columbia Broadband Technology Opportunities Program Grant Application  
 
 
Dear Assistant Secretary Strickling:  
 
Cisco Systems, Inc. (Cisco) is writing this letter in support of the District of Columbia Government’s NTIA 
Broadband Technology Opportunities Program (BTOP) Grant Application, which is intended to seek, secure and 
utilize federal grant funding to deploy new and upgraded state-of-the-art telecommunications infrastructure in 
unserved and underserved neighborhoods within the District of Columbia.  
 
In particular, the DC Government has defined and developed a much needed plan to build a high capacity core 
network infrastructure that facilitates interconnection for qualified service providers to offer high quality, low cost 
integrated data services to our constituents. 
 
Cisco shares the DC Government’s vision in fostering broadband access in unserved and underserved 
neighborhoods within the District of Columbia. Cisco is committed to the DC Government’s long-term success in 
this effort and will support the proposed middle mile broadband project by utilizing Cisco subject matter experts to 
provide guidance advice and knowledge around industry best practices, architectures, solutions, integration and 
support for applicable research efforts. 
 
We believe that the DC Government’s proposed middle mile broadband project will succeed in achieving the 
American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA) objectives to spur job creation and stimulate long-term 
economic growth and opportunity for the parts of our community that need it the most.   
 
Finally, we believe that the District of Columbia Government’s plan and grant application has been developed in the 
true spirit of the requirements for funding under the BTOP Grant program. We respectfully request your favorable 
consideration of the Grant funding requested to assist in the implementation of its proposed network.  
 
Please feel free to contact John F. Schnelle, Cisco Account Manager, via phone at (410) 309-5523 or email at 
johschne@cisco.com if you have any questions regarding this matter. 
 
      
Regards, 
 
 

 
 
Ken Gaines 
Area Vice President 
US Public Sector  
Cisco Systems, Inc. 

mailto:johschne@cisco.com












March 19,2010

The Honorable Larry Strickling
Assistant Secretary of Commerce
National Telecommunications and Information Administration

U.S. Department of Commerce
1401 Constitution Ave. NW

Washington, D.C. 20230

Subject: Support for District of Columbia Broadband Technology Opportunities Program Grant
Application

Dear Assistant Secretary Strickling:

Level 3 Communications, LLC ("Level 3") is writing this letter in support of the District of
Columbia Government's NTIA Broadband Technology Opportunities Program (BTOP) Grant
Application, which is intended to seek, secure and utilize federal grant funding, along with local
matching funds, to deploy new and upgraded state-of-the-art telecommunications infrastructure
in unserved and underserved neighborhoods within the District of Columbia.

Level 3 is a facilities based carrier with an established customer base within the District. In

particular, the DC Government has defined and developed a much needed plan to build a high
capacity core network infrastructure that facilitates interconnection for qualified service
providers to offer high quality, low cost integrated data services to our constituents.

We believe that the DC Government's proposed middle mile broadband project will succeed in
achieving the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of2009 (AR1{A) objectives to spur job
creation and stimulate long-term economic growth and opportunity for the parts of our
community that need it the most.

In the event that the District of Columbia Government is provided with BTOP grant funding, we
intend to explore the possibility of utilizing many of the services expected to be available over
this network.

We respectfully request your favorable consideration of the Grant funding requested to assist in
the implementation of its proposed network.

Sincerely,

Paul Savill
Senior Vice President

Level 3 Communications, LLC l025 Eldorado Blvd Broomfield, CO 80021
www.level3.com
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